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October 28, 2003 

Marbob Energy Corporation 
P.O. Box 227 
Artesia, New Mexico 88211-0227 

Attention: Mr. Brian Collins 

Re: Division Order No. SWD-900 
Ronadero Hoss State Well No. 1 
API No. 30-015-28002 
Unit I , Section 2, T-25S, R-28E, NMPM, 
Eddy County, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Collins: 

Please be advised that Division Order No. SWD-900 that was issued October 19, 
2003 was issued in error. This order authorized Marbob to utilize as a disposal well its 
Ronadero Hoss State Well No. 1. As you may recall, an objection to this application 
from Yates Petroleum Corporation was received by the Division on October 1, 2003, and 
after you discussed the situation with Division personnel, Marbob requested that the 
application be withdrawn. Apparently, an extra copy of the application was processed by 
another engineer in the Santa Fe office, unaware of the objection. 

Division Order No. SWD-900 is hereby cancelled effective immediately. I f 
Marbob wishes to utilize this well for injection at a future time, a new application will be 
required. 

Sincerely, 

Lori Wrotenbery 
Division Director 

Xc: OCD-Artesia 
Yates Petroleum Corporation 
File-SWD-900 
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